
17. URGENT GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
It was Moved Councillor Lake, Seconded Councillor Lound that the following item of 
Urgent General Business be accepted. 
 
The Motion on being Put was CARRIED. 
 

17.1 Request for Pre-Gateway Review - 166-176 St Andrews Road, 
Varroville  

 
 

Attachments 

1. Letter from NSW Department of Planning & Environment (contained within this 
report) 

2. Letter to NSW Minister for Planning (contained within this report) 
 

Report 

At its Ordinary meeting on 11 March 2014, Council considered a report on a planning 
proposal to amend Campbelltown Local Environmental Plan – District 8 (Central Hills 
Lands) to permit the development of a lawn cemetery on Lot B DP 370979, Lot 22 
DP 564065 and Lot 1 DP 218016 known as 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville.  
 
At the meeting it was resolved: 
 

That Council not support the planning proposal request to permit the 
development of a cemetery on Lot B DP 370979, Lot 22 DP 564065, and Lot 1 
DP 218016 St Andrews Road, Varroville. 

 
On 19 March 2014 the applicant for the planning proposal, The Catholic Metropolitan 
Cemeteries Trust, lodged a pre-gateway review application with the then NSW 
Department of Planning and Infrastructure. The application was subsequently 
referred to the Sydney West Joint Regional Planning Panel, which on 28 August 
2014 agreed that the application should be put forward for a gateway determination 
subject to three conditions being satisfied prior to the exhibition of the proposal. A 
copy of the Panel’s recommendation back to the NSW Department of Planning & 
Environment is included as attachment 1 to this report.  
 
Subsequent to the Panel's recommendation, Council at its meeting on 14 October 
2014 resolved:  
 

1. That Council opposes the Joint Regional Planning Panel’s decision to 
approve the proposed cemetery development in the Scenic Hills to proceed 
to the Gateway Review. 

 
2. That Council write to the Minister for Planning outlining its strong opposition 

to the proposed cemetery development in the Scenic Hills and call on the 
Minister to reject this proposed development. 

  



 
Council’s letter to the Minister for Planning is included as attachment 2 to this report. 
 
Council has now received advice from the NSW Department of Planning & 
Environment via the letter at attachment 1 to this report of its determination that the 
planning proposal for 166-176 St Andrews Road Varroville should proceed to 
Gateway determination stage. 
 
Included with the Department's letter, is a request for the Council to advise the 
Department if it would like to be the Relevant Planning Authority for the planning 
proposal. If the Council agrees to be the Relevant Planning Authority, the Council 
would be required to prepare a Planning Proposal and submit it within 28 days of the 
date of the Department's letter.  
 
However, given that Council has previously resolved not to support the planning 
proposal and has separately written to the Minister of Planning outlining its strong 
opposition to the proposal, in the circumstances of the case it is not considered 
appropriate for Council to be the Relevant Planning Authority for the planning 
proposal. As such it is recommended that the Council not accept the offer of the 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment and should advise the Department 
accordingly. 
 

Officer's Recommendation 

That Council advise the NSW Department of Planning & Environment that it does not 
wish to be the Relevant Planning Authority for the planning proposal for a lawn 
cemetery at 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville. 
 
Council Meeting 11 November 2014 (Lake/Lound) 
 
1. That Council advise the NSW Department of Planning & Environment that it 

does not wish to be the Relevant Planning Authority for the planning proposal 
for a lawn cemetery at 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville. 

 
2. That Council reinforce its opposition to any development of the Scenic Hills.  
 
Council Resolution Minute Number 226 
 
1. That Council advise the NSW Department of Planning & Environment that it 

does not wish to be the Relevant Planning Authority for the planning proposal 
for a lawn cemetery at 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville. 

 
2. That Council reinforce its opposition to any development of the Scenic Hills.  
 
 
A Division was called in regard to the Resolution for Item 17.1 - Request for Pre-
Gateway Review - 166-176 St Andrews Road, Varroville with those voting for the 
Motion being Councillors Borg, Brticevic, Chanthivong, Glynn, Kolkman, Lake, Lound 
and Oates. 
 
Voting against the Resolution were Councillors Greiss, Hawker, Matheson, Mead and 
Rowell. 
  



ATTACHMENT 1 

 

  



 





 
 
  

 



ATTACHMENT 2 
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